Minutes of meeting of the Organizing Committees of International Children Races

Whistler, October 13 2012

Present members:

Chairman of the Association: 
Mauro Detassis, ITA

Trofeo Topolino Sci, Trento ITA
Marisa Ruatti (Vice President of Topolino)


Cinzia Gennari (Administrator of Topolino)

Fabrizio Gennari (Marketing and Technical of Topolino and Future Chair)

Pinocchio Sugli Sci, Abetone ITA
Franco Giachini (Chair of Pinocchio)

Ingemartrofen, Tärnaby SWE
Hans-Peter Carlson (Chair of Ingemartrofen)


Cajsa of Ekenstam (Administrator of Ingemartrofen)


Stefan Jonsson (Delegation from Tärnaby)

Whistler Cup, Whistler CAN
Nigel Loring (Exec. Director WMSC)


Christiane Loring (Administrator of Whistler Cup)

Trofeu Borrufa, Andorra AND
Jaume Rifa I Giribert (Chair of Trofeu Borrufa)

Absent members:

Skiinterkriterium, Ricky CZE

La Scara, Val d’Isere FRA

Pokal Loka, Skofja Loka SLO

Guests

Whistler Councillor
Andree Janyk

Whistler Mountain Ski Club Chair
Barry Kirshenblatt (Carmen Kirshenblatt)

Whistler Race Chair
Irene Whitney

Alpine Canada Alpin -

Manager Athletes Development
Nigel Cooper

The session started at 9am sharp with the acceptance of the Agenda. (See agenda attached)

1-2. Welcome 

· Nigel welcomes the Committee on behalf of Wayne Holm the Chair or Whistler Cup and presents Mr Barry Kirshenblatt, Whistler Mountain Ski Club’s new Chair

· Mauro Detassis welcomes all and thanks Whistler Mountain Ski Club and Whistler Cup for hosting this delegation

· On behalf of the Whistler Municipality and the Mayor (who had an unfortunate mishap), Andree Janyk (City Councillor) welcomes the delegation. She had only good things to say about International Children Races, as two of her own children Mike and Britt Janyk went to them and ended up both on the Canadian National team.

3.  Approval of the last meeting minutes

The minutes of our last meeting in Skofja Loka are approved

4. Report of the 2012-2013 season

Mr Fabrizio Gennari would like to make a precision about the report by confirming that the numbers showing under “countries in race” are really countries and not regions.

Hans Peter would like to thank the Committee for their support. Having the minutes of last meeting in hand was a powerful tool in appealing to their NSO. Next year Ingemartrofen will see a FIS sanctioned Children 1 race as well as the Parallel slalom will be an International venue! Bravo!

5-6. Information on the FIS meetings in Roccaraso and Zurich (Mr Mauro Detassis to report)

· On our request to enforce the port of body protection (mouth guard, head gear, back protection, etc) FIS’ answer is that they can only recommend it. It is up to the OC to enforce if they wish to do so.

· FIS has accepted the recommendation that U16 and U14 only participate in 4 races a season. The problem is how to re-enforce this. The consensus is that those kids should have a racing # and either FIS or each Federation monitor the number of races each athlete enters. To rely on the OC to check into the background of every athlete before their race is time consuming and close to impossible.  Some members expressed concern as to why we try to regulate the number of races attended, believing it better for athletes to enter 10 International races rather than 25 local races.  

· Something needs to be done regarding the upload of race results. Due to the fact there is no racing points, the results seem to be lost in cyber space at FIS. The Committee would like to ask FIS to appoint someone   to address this issue of uploading race results. The committee will draft a letter as a group and send it to FIS.

7. Budget

The budget was accepted as is. To the question how to deal with those whose account is in arrears, it was suggested to write those committee a letter and ask them if they wish to continue to be part of this group. If not, it is believed that there are other countries that would like to have a voice and be part of our Committee. Marisa will contact la Scara, Head Cvracak Kup, Skiinterkriterium.

8. Calendar (see attached)

FIS wishes that we sent our confirmed dates for 2 calendar years.

The Italian Federation wanted to decide the dates of all the races in Italy but Topolino and Pinocchio didn’t see any good reason in changing something that works. Unfortunately Pinocchio had some problems because their NSO has taken their dates for the Italian National Championship. The first choice of dates is at the same time as Whistler Cup and la Scara and Ingemartrofen. But Franco has agreed to look into changing the venue to a March date. To be confirmed.

Hans-Peter had a similar problem with his Federation whereas they decided to have their National on the Ingemartrofen date. He will also try to move the races later in April or possibly early January. To be confirmed.

Thank you all for working this out so as to not use each other’s dates.

We confirm that the YOB for 2013 entries is:

U16 1997-1998

U14 1999-2000

9. Questions, comments, etc.

Mr Mauro Detassis wishes to elect a new Vice-Chair of our committee since Mr Sunti of Andorra has resigned. He proposes Hans-Peter Carlson who was voted in unanimously. Congratulation!

One of our biggest concerns is all those new races that just popped up last season. We went from 8 International races to 13. It was decided that rather than looking at it as a threat, we should welcome them to be part of our Committee. We feel that this way we might have a stronger voice with FIS and also be able to help each other out. We also feel that networking the dates of all our events is in the athletes favor. After all, our goal is to give them as many opportunities as we can. 

Hans-Peter will draft a letter to send to the Russian and Chilean race organizer and invite them to join us. He will use our official letter head and portfolio. 

Our other concern is sponsorship moneys. In this climate it is really difficult to leverage large amounts of money. It was suggested that maybe we could work towards having a common sponsor (s) that would support all the children races. I.e. clothing, or gates, drills. But in order to do this we need to have a strong presence as a group. To that end, Fabrizio Gennari would like us all to have the logo of the Children Committee on our own website with a link to each of our races. We were asked to send him a little synopsis of the history of our race to be attached to this link. Please do this before the end of November.

10. Next meeting

The next meeting will be in Trento – Trofeo Topolino. October 11-12 2014 (TBC)

One suggestion was to have the meeting before the race happens but although we all liked the idea it would be very difficult to 1. Go there in the middle of our season 2. Hold the meeting while the Topolino Organizers are busy with their race. Regardless, we all have an open invitation to go to each other’s race for a visit!

The meeting is adjourned at 12pm. Mr Mauro Detassis thanks us all for coming, working together to solve problems. Thank you also to the host, Whistler Mountain Ski Club. Have a good season and see you next year!

